

District Construction Engineers' Meeting

May 23, 2022

2:00 - 3:30 PM

Agenda

New/Recurring Business:

1) Attendees Present:

Summary Notes: Attendees Present were:

D1 – Brian Penny, Brian Blair

D2 – Scott Lent, Kevin Rogers

D3 – Ranae Sanders, David Bradford

D4 - Deb Ihsan, Ben Burton, Matt Carlock

D5 – John Hatfield, Robert Barbour

D6 – Mario Cabrera, Heidi Solaun

D7 –

TP – Albert Salas, Yveins Jean-Pierre

CO –Tim Lattner, Ashley Anderson, Olivia Townsend, Larry Ritchie, Latashi Kitchen, Suzannah Ray

FHWA –

2) Procure (Reference Documents Attached) (Ashley Anderson)

Discuss Procure – a collaboration tool some Districts are looking at piloting.

Summary Notes: Ashley Anderson provided a brief overview of the Procure construction collaboration software. The software has many useful integrations, including Primavera, O365, DocuSign, Bluebeam, etc. Procure also has document routing for RFIs and Shop Drawings, and extensive PowerBI reporting that may can integrate with AASHTOware. Procure is looking at possible integration with OpenText for EDMS (FDOT's current PSSP functionality) and how FDOT 3D deliverables will look in Procure as a possible 3D viewer solution for our CEI.

Procure is marketing pretty hard right now since they have a new office in Tampa. Other software solutions previously looked like by SCO are e-Builder, BIM360, PlanGrid, CostTrax and Headlight.

Attached is an overview document provided for FDOT by Procure (FL DOT Procure.pdf) and a summary of the Districts looking at Procure pilot projects (Procure.pptx). SCO (Ashley Anderson and Quinton Tillman) will continue conversations to see what cost statewide would look like if implemented (does

the cost lower if used for entire work program versus just project by project?). PSSP is ~\$125/month per project...the info from D3 indicates it is about \$1200 per year for a project that expends \$1M/year plus additional implementation fees.

Walk-On Items:

1) Aggregate Issue (Brian Blair)

Summary Notes: Brian informed the group D1 is having issues getting aggregate. Tim is currently working with SMO to open it up for additional allowances to provide some relief.

2) Utility Meetings (Matt Carlock)

Summary Notes: Matt asked if there was any movement or changes from utility meetings.

Action: Tim will look into it.

3) Concrete (Matt Carlock)

Summary Notes: Matt discussed making a ceiling on concrete and requested extending the transition time from 90 minutes to 120 minutes. Tim will look into it on a project-by-project basis.

Action: Matt to send Tim a summary.

4) Meeting Minutes (Tim Lattner)

Summary Notes: Tim discussed meeting minutes and all DCEs are in favor.

Next DCE Meeting – June 27, 2022

Submit agenda items to Suzannah Ray by Friday, June 17, 2022.